
 

29th Annual Golf Tournament 
 

On a brisk, but sunny Saturday, September 15, 

forty-one golfers began the day at the Mayfield Golf 

Course for St. Andrews’ 29
th

 annual open golf 

tournament, although only forty golfers finished the 

course. It seemed as though a good time was had by 

all… except for golfer #41. 

 

Special mention to 

Graham Shepherd, 

who was unable to 

finish the course 

after he literally had 

a run-in with the 

steel bridge on Red 

#7, and lost. Graham 

was escorted back to 

the clubhouse by his 

golfing partner Marlene Crew and the rest of his 

team – Sharyn & Gary van Bolderen. The 

ambulance arrived shortly thereafter. Graham is 

now recovering nicely at home – and will be the 

recipient of two free rounds of golf, compliments of 

Mayfield Golf Course and St. Andrew’s. It will give 

him something to look forward to next season! 

 

Pam & Stan Loree and Barb & Richard McMechan 

took home the coveted St. Andrew’s Cross for lowest 

overall score at minus 6 – and no, it was not fixed! 
 

 

Other prizes went to: 

Steve Mast – men’s longest drive 

Keith McCreary – men’s closest to the pin 

Gail Vandelinder – women’s longest drive 

Sharyn Van Bolderen – women’s closest to the pin 

Rebekah Mitchell celebrated 

her birthday with us – she 

looked especially sporty in 

her birthday hat. Other 

fashionistas were sporting 

various Loudmouth golf 

shorts and skorts!  

 

We were pleased to have our new minister Geoff 

Ross and his family join in for dinner.  

 

Thanks to all of you for coming. Net proceeds went 

towards the Property Committee for the fire marshal 

upgrades. 

 

Thanks to all who donated prizes this year! Looking 

forward to next year! 

 

Your golfing co-ordinators 

Richard & Barb McMechan 


